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ELECTIONS 

The first week in May saw Town, Parish and County elections.  The Parish Council was 
uncontested and therefore an election was not required.  Former councillors Roger 
Wickett, Robert Flower, Mary Dyer, Thelma Dorman, Nicholas Spurdens, John Brooks, David 
Hodge and Max Roberts are joined by Michael Goward.  Their first meeting being the 
Annual Meeting, was held on Monday 13th May and Cllr. Wickett was elected as Chairman 
with Cllr. Hodge being elected as Vice-Chairman. 
 
Two vacancies still exist on the Parish Council and these will be filled by Co-option.  The 
Notices are displayed on the parish noticeboards now If you are interested in becoming a 
Parish Councillor, applications in writing should be submitted to the Clerk by noon on 
Wednesday 29th May. 
 
The Annual Public Parish Meeting will take place on Wednesday 5th June at 7.00 p.m. at 
Tintagel Social Hall.  Parishioners may air their views or ask questions on any parish matter.  
The Agenda for this meeting is already displayed on the Parish noticeboards. 
 
PUBLIC CONVENIENCES 
 
The conveniences at the Visitor Centre are now the sole responsibility of the Parish Council.  
Thanks must be expressed to Claire and Larry of Lunar Orbis for their kind offer of cleaning 
and locking the public conveniences.  The Parish Council have also resolved to purchase the 
conveniences at Bossiney from Cornwall Council. Although the conveniences are currently 
closed, a programme of refurbishment works has been agreed with Cornwall Council and it 
is hoped that either way the conveniences will be re-opened before the Whitsun period.  It 
may mean a short closure again in the near future in order for the refurbishment to be 
carried out. 
 
PARISH NOTICEBOARD BY THE MEDICAL CENTRE 
 
The parish noticeboard near the medical centre is due to be replaced.  The new board may 
not be ready before the old one has to be taken down due to its poor state of repair.  If this 
is the case, all notices normally displayed in this board will be available to view in the Visitor 
Centre.  

NEWS FROM TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL 
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HOUSEHOLDERS, TENANTS, HOLIDAY HOME OWNERS, 
VISITORS ………………. 

 
PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE YOUR RUBBISH OUT OVERNIGHT IN BLACK 
BAGS – THIS IS THE MESS IT CAUSES.  PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOUR 

RUBBISH IS PLACED OUT FOR COLLECTION IN A SUITABLE CONTAINER.   
 

WE ARE ALREADY EXPERIENCING INCREASING AMOUNTS OF LITTER ON 
THE ROADS AND VERGES IN OUR PARISH – THIS WEEKLY MESS 

OUTSIDE MANY HOUSES AROUND THE PARISH ONLY ADDS TO THE 
PROBLEM. 
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TINTAGEL VISITOR CENTRE 
 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO VOLUNTEER AT THE VISITOR CENTRE ? 

Tintagel Visitor Centre is manned almost entirely by volunteers from the 
parish council and local people.  The volunteers work for the satisfaction 
of building our community, assisting the thousands of tourists that visit  
Tintagel and the surrounding area and helping our beautiful village to 
thrive. 

We are in need of a few more volunteers particularly during periods of 
sickness and holidays. 

So if you’d like to be involved, whether you can offer just 1 or 2 hours a 
week or a morning or afternoon shift, we would welcome you to join our 

team. And although it’s a worthy activity, it is great fun too! 

If you are interested, please complete and return the  
Volunteer Registration Form overleaf or pop into the Centre for a 

chat. 
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Completed forms will be held by the Parish Council. Information provided will be 
treated as confidential and will be used to identify the skills and availability of 
volunteers to help the Parish Council develop a management plan for the future. 
 
NAME _______________________________________________ 

ADDRESS __________________________________________________________________ 

Age Range (please circle)      Under 18     18 – 25     26 -45      46 – 64      65 and over 

Telephone number _________________________ Mobile telephone number ________________________ 

Email address __________________________________________ 

Emergency contact name and telephone _________________________________________ 
(we like to hold a telephone number in case of an emergency whilst you are volunteering) 
 
Any other information (please inform us of any allergies/medical conditions or any other details you think 

we need to know________________________________________________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
What help can you offer and/or what would you like to do?  

 Please tick as appropriate 

 Retail (selling goods, stocking shelves, pricing etc.) 

 Administration (operating till, handling money, answering telephone) 

 General information (providing information to visitors to the Centre) 

 Gardening maintenance 

 Maintenance of building 

 Marketing and media 

 Merchandising 

 Organising special events 

 Speak a foreign language 

 Open/close toilets 

 Stock control (tracking sales and raising need for orders) 

 Acting as Centre Manager 

 Cleaning  - SHOP / TOILETS 

 Graphic Design 

 Book-keeping 

 Accountancy  

 Computing  

 Web site design and updates 

 Other (please state) 
 
Please give brief details of any previous experience of voluntary and/or relevant paid work. 
 

 

TINTAGEL VISITOR CENTRE – 
VOLUNTEER REGISTRATION FORM 
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IT WOULD BE USEFUL IF YOU COULD TELL US WHICH DAYS AND HOURS YOU MAY BE AVAILABLE TO 
VOLUNTEER. 
 

 MORNING (0945 HRS – 1230 HRS) AFTERNOON (1230 HRS – 1600 HRS) 

MONDAY   

TUESDAY   

WEDNESDAY   

THURSDAY   

FRIDAY   

SATURDAY   

SUNDAY   

 

 Tick this box if you would consider being on call to help for a few extra hours from time to time 
when someone is absent due to sickness. 

 Tick this box if you are unable to volunteer for a whole morning or afternoon but can spare a few 
hours one or two days per week. 

 
It is envisaged that the Centre will open at 10.00am and close at 4.00pm during the main holiday periods. 
Opening hours may be reduced during off-peak periods. 
 
 
In the future when finances are in place, would you be interested in applying for the position of:- 
 

CENTRE MANAGER   
 
 

ASSISTANT CENTRE MANAGER 
 
 
PART-TIME SALES ASSISTANT 
 
 
 
As a Visitor Centre Volunteer you will be a valuable member of the community team, helping to create 
and develop an exciting project that will enhance life in our Parish.  
 
Thank you for volunteering. 
 
 

 
PLEASE RETURN THIS FORM TO: 
SUE MOTH, 
CLERK TO TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL, 
LINCOLN HOUSE 
TREVEN, 
TINAGEL PL34 0DT 
 
If you have any queries, please contact the Clerk on 01840 770022 or email at 
tintagelpc@btinternet.com 

YES/NO 

YES/NO 

YES/NO 

mailto:tintagelpc@btinternet.com
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DIARY DATES 

REGULAR QUIZZES 

 

 are held at the King Arthurs Arms, Fore Street, Tintagel 
Quizzes are held on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of every month throughout the year, 

commencing at 8.30 p.m., £2.00 per person, 
teams of 4 people or come along and make up or join a team. 

Come along for a fun Quiz Evening. 
Dates :    June 4th and 18th,  and July 2nd and 16th   none in August at all, September will 

restart on 3rd and 17th,October  will be 1st and 15th,and November will be 5th and 
19th,and the year will end in December with the quiz dates of 3rd and 17th with the 3rd 

as the big Xmas Draw 
 ALL WELCOME 

First Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the Camelford Mini Bus Appeal 
Third Tuesday of the Month – Proceeds to the First Responders 

For further information please contact June, 770346 
 

TINTAGEL AFC 

 

CASH PRIZE BINGO 

 

Wednesday 19TH June 2013 
Tintagel Social Hall (over 18s only) 

Eyes down at 7.30 p.m.,     
In aid of Tintagel AFC Charity no: 1088744 

  Raffle and Refreshments 
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The Clitheroe Kid 
 

From 1957 to 1972 a diminutive Northern comedian 
called Jimmy Clitheroe, was the star of the radio 
programme and there were 290 episodes until it finished 
in 1972. Jimmy was aged 35 when he started the show 
but he could have passed as an 11 year old, as he had 
never grown physically beyond that age.  He was only four-foot-three in height. 
A quarter of the population would listen in but by 1972 the large weekly 
audience of around ten and a half million, had dropped to just  
one million.  
The programme was recorded with a studio audience and there were gales of 
laughter at the antics of Jimmy. He always dressed as schoolboy for the show, 
with a blazer and a cap to complete the illusion.  Real children never appeared 
so Jimmy really did come across as a schoolboy with his childish humour. The 
one person who escaped Jimmy's quick wit on the radio was his mother. In 
real life his father had died and he lived with his widowed mother, and was 
devoted to her. Jimmy would not stand for his mother being mocked, even if it 
were only his fictional mother on the radio.  
Among the cast were Tommy Riley (Mouth Organ), Patricia Burke (Mother), 
Peter Sinclair (Grandfather), Leonard Williams (Theodore Craythorpe and Harry 
Whittle), Danny Ross (Alfie Hall), Diana Day (Jim's sister, Susan). Many famous 
stars of the day were guests of the programme. Bob Monkhouse, Morecombe 
& Wise, Harry Worth, Terry Hall, Tessie 'O Shea, Robb Wilton and on and on..  
When The Clitheroe Kid ended in 1972, the world fell apart for Jimmy Clitheroe. 
His female companion Sally, had recently died in a car crash and in the 
following year his mother also died, Within 12 months the main stays of his life 
had both died and on the day of his mother’s funeral in June 1973, Jimmy 
Clitheroe was found dead at his home, he was just 51. 
The Clitheroe Kid was a weekly must for devoted listeners and is a programme 
that can never be forgotten.  Fond Memories of a gentler 
humour                                                                                        
David Flower 
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Old Post Office update 
 

We welcome you to potter about the Old Post Office this month and enjoy our 

pottery exhibition, 25th May - 2nd June. There will be creative pieces on display 

throughout the house and garden. Also  a chance to talk to potter, Steve Booton, 

and see demonstrations of his work on certain days through the two week event. 

 

Taking a step back in time we discover more about the local slate industry in our 

exhibition aptly named ‘don’t slate the Bal Maidens’, 24th June – 7th July. We will 

discover more about the women who spent their days working at the slate mines of 

Cornwall and how mining life has changed over the years.  

 

All events have normal admission charges linked to them but our friendly and 

knowledgeable staff can advise you on National Trust membership if you want any 

information and free entry to all our places of interest. 

 

If you wish to find out any more about any of the above, please contact 

the property on 01840 770024 or check the website; 

www.nationaltrust.org.uk/tintagel-old-post-office. We are also present on 

facebook, twitter and flickr, just search for northcornwallnt and follow us 

online. 

 

    Jo Burgess, Acting Custodian 

 

 

http://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/tintagel-old-post-office
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THIS SERVICE IS AVAILABLE TO ALL RESIDENTS AND VISITORS OVER 50 

 

Age Concern  Cherry Whitehead 

Camelford & District  Kerensa 

Cornwall  Helstone 

Reg.Charity No: 274217  Camelford  PL329RL 

 Bus Mobile: 07980485238 Tele: 01840 213391 

PROGRAMME SHEET JUNE 2013 
 

DAY DATE DESTINATION XX CONTACT TELE. TIME DON DRIVER 

Mon 3 SCC. To Padstow NS Barbara 

Clutton 

211011 TBA £5.00. Graham 

Tues 4 Looe NS Liz King 261710 9am. £8.50  

Wed 5        

Thur

s 

6 Launceston/Holml

eigh   
ST Barbara 

Clutton 

211011 9am. .£5.00  

Fri 7        

Mon 10        

Tues 11 Gold Centre NS Pat Ryan 770901 9am. £8.00 Graham 

Wed 12 Plymouth 

Aquarium 
NS Margaret Rush 779085 9am. £8.50  

Thur

s 

13 Bude/Brooks                   ST Barbara 

Clutton 

211011 9am. £5.00  

Fri 14        

Mon 17 Trelissick 

Gardens,Feock 
NS Rita Wright 211392 9am. £6.50  

Tues 18 Bodmin Railway  NS Jean Stewart 212046 1.30-

6pm. 

£5.00 Brian 

Wed 19 Lifton Strawberry 

Fields 
NS Margaret Rush 779085 1pm. £5.00  

Thur

s 

20 Wadebridge/Trela

wney   
ST Lillian 

Marshall 

250811 9am. £5.00  

Fri 21        

Mon 24 Roadford lakes ST Pat Ryan 770901 9am. £6.50  

Tues 25 Rosemoor Gardens NS Pat Egan 213022 10am. £7.50  

Wed 26        

Thur

s 

27 Bodmin 

area/Trelawney                   
ST Barbara 

Clutton 

211011 9am. £5.00  

Fri 28 Padstow NS Peggy 

Molesworth 

250269 9am. £5.50 Deborah 

Note[XX]: NS = This trip will NOT be visiting a Supermarket.    ST = Shopping Trip 
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Please do not leave vehicles left unattended with items in the car. 
We are having a lot lately of vehicle break ins, 2 at Strangles and one in Bossiney car park 
with lots of items taken.  If you must keep valuables in your car, make sure they are locked 
in the boot or are out of sight. 
 
Also there are still reports of oil theft and suspicious vans driving round and looking at 
property with the intent of taking metal or dogs. 
 
PCSO Terry Groves 
 

 

 

 
 

The Summer Term is always a busy term for us with lots of exciting visits planned to tie in 
with our Class topic work.  Class 2 have already had a great day out visiting The Lost 
Gardens of Heligan, whilst Class 4 enjoyed exploring the rainforests at The Eden Project.  
During the next month Class 1 will be going to Newquay Zoo and Class 3 will be rock pooling 

at Polzeath Beach.  We also have surfing lessons planned for 
Class 3 and 4 and not forgetting our annual residential trip for 
our Year 6’s to Porthpean.  This year our Years 4 and 5 are going 
on a residential trip staying at the eco-friendly and fully 

sustainable Camp Kernow near Truro. 
 
We are continuing to do fantastically well in the local sporting events winning not only the 
Badminton Competition and the Swimming Gala; but also coming first in the Athletics 
Championship at the North Cornwall Primary Games!  We were runners up at the High 5 
Netball Tournament which earned us a place at the North Cornwall Finals, and all our 
runners did really well at the Deli Farm Run.  Huge congratulations to all the children that 
took part in these events and the adults that supported throughout. 
 
We have had many visitors to the school this term including the RNLI for a beach safety 
talk, Camelford Karate club, Anti-Bullying Cornwall and not forgetting local members from 
“Open the Book” who kindly deliver an assembly on a weekly basis.   
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TINTAGEL TENNIS CLUB 
 

THE PLAYING FIELDS, BOSSINEY ROAD. 

ALL ARE WELCOME TO JOIN THE CLUB OR PAY AND PLAY. 

Spring is here at last with warm sunny tennis weather! 

|The club is trying to organise junior coaching. 

Anyone interested in junior coaching for 5+ years /helping/organising or 

coaching, 

please contact Barbara 

01840 770893 

  

FLOODLIT ALL WEATHER COURTS! available 8am until 10pm. 

Collect the key and pay for the courts and floodlights at The Bossiney House 

Hotel. 

Court hire:  Juniors: £2 each per hour . 

Adults: £6 per hour per court. £5 deposit for key. 

Members play free and can buy their own key. 

Membership runs from April 1st yearly. 

  

Floodlights £2 per token = 30 minutes per court.   

Available  between 8am & 10pm. 

  

Club night is on Wednesdays from 6.30pm, If wet Friday 6.30pm.  All are 

welcome to join in .  

For next tournament date, more details and membership prices visit: 

www.tintageltennis.net 

New Tennis club members always welcome! 
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ST. PAUL'S CATHOLIC CHURCH,  
Bossiney Road, Tintagel 

SUNDAY MASS 5.30pm; Holy Days, Mass at 12 noon; most weekdays 10am. Confessions 
before and after Mass or on request. Enquiries on 01840 770663 

Father Bryan Storey, 

Tintagel Catholic Church, 

PL34 OAQ, UK. 

bryans@onetel.com  Tel. & Fax: 0044(0) 1840 770663  SKYPE : fr.bryan.storey 

 

TINTAGEL PARISH CHURCH 

SUNDAY EUCHARIST WEEKLY AT 10 AM ALL ARE WELCOME 

 

TINTAGEL GARDEN CLUB 

 
Our speaker, Elizabeth Reeves, gave a beautifully illustrated 
talk describing the work of the Commonwealth War Graves 
Commission (CWGC). 
The founder, Sir Fabian Ware a journalist, became commander 
of the British Red Cross at the start of WW1, being too old to 
enlist at 45. 
Horrified by the appauling conditions and horrendous loss of 

life he had witnessed, he and his unit, recorded and cared for all the known, to ensure they 
were never forgotten. 
After the end of the war there was a massive undertaking by CWGC to landscape and plant 
the cemeteries, over seen by the likes of Sir Edwin Lutyens and Gertrude Jekell.  Care was 
taken to use species appropriate to the particular country-for England a red rose named 
Remembrance was often used. 
These gardens serve as a focus for the families of the fallen, and a constant reminder that 
today we are able to live in comparative comfort and freedom due to the ultimate sacrifice 
of all those brave young men and women. 
Elizabeth is one of our most valued speakers, gave us a unique account of these gardens 
and how they can play a powerful role in our lives today. 
Next meetings at The Tintagel Social Hall. 
17th may at 7.30pm-- Trebar Garden , talk by Darren Dickie Head Gardener 
25th May at 2.30pm--Annual Plant Sale, with other stalls and Cream Teas. 
  
Richard Dale, Secretary 770960 
 
 

mailto:bryans@onetel.com
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Tintagel Castle Events Programme 2013/14 
 
Fighting Knights   Wed 29 – Thu 30 May  11am – 5pm 
Witness the action as we journey back to medieval times with fighting knights and legends 
of old.  Watch as our brave knights do battle in exciting arena shows and demonstrate 
weapons from the period.  Meet some colourful historical characters and find out what life 
was like for the people of the time, both at home and on the battlefield.  
 
Summer Fun Trail   Wed 24 Jul – Tue 3 Sep  10am – 6pm 
Get out and about this holiday with our summer fun trail.  Explore the Castle grounds and 
find the hidden clues.  Solve the challenge and a special reward awaits!  
 
 Archaeology Week  Sat 27 Jul – Sat 3 Aug  11am – 5pm 
It's the Festival of Archaeology so join us for fun activities for the whole family. Get hands-
on and discover more about the history of Tintagel through our experts and the fascinating 
artefacts uncovered here over the years. 
 
Storytelling at Tintagel Castle 
 
King Arthur’s Tales  Wednesdays from 7 – 28 Aug 11.30am – 4pm  
Meet King Arthur and Merlin as they spin tales of magic, mystery, adventure and the days 
of the round table. Be enchanted as you are taken on a journey in the magic surrounds of 
Tintagel Castle. 
 
Tales of Cornish Folklore  Thursdays from 8-29 Aug  11.30am – 4pm 
Meet some mystical characters of Cornish folklore; ghosts, giants, mermaids, and saints, 
and hear stories of their adventures from times gone by. 
Performances at 11.30am, 1.30pm and 3.15pm 
 

OPENING TIMES 
29 Mar-30 Sep, daily 10am-6pm 

1 Oct-3 Nov, daily 10am-5pm 
4 Nov-31 Mar, Sat-Sun 10am-4pm 

24-26 Dec and 1 Jan Closed 
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TINTAGEL ROYAL BRITISH LEGION 
 
It is with regret that I have to inform the Parish that the Tintagel 
Branch of the Royal British Legion will be closing in the next few weeks.  
The reason for the closure is that there has been no interest in keeping 
the Branch running. 
 
The Branch was started in 1931 so it will be a sad day when the Standard is laid up.  Many 
welfare cases have been helped over the years and much monies raised for the Poppy 
Appeal so thank you Tintagel for all you have done in the past. 
 

HELP 
 

Is there anybody in the village who would like to organise the Poppy 
Appeals in the future.  You do not have to be a member of the British 
Legion to do this.  If you are interested please contact John Stratton on 
01840 770500. 
 

 

 
TINTAGEL OIL BUYING GROUP 
 
IT’S FREE AND COSTS YOU NOTHING TO JOIN 
 
For the price of a phone call, you can save money !!! 
 
The next orders will be placed on August 23rd and then on November 22nd this year. 
 
To place an order phone John on 01840 770500 at the beginning of the week in which the 
order will be placed.  If leaving a message give your name, address, telephone number and 
the amount of oil you require. 
 
Anyone living in the parish is welcome to join. 
 
Please note that due to the number of people involved phone calls will not be returned. 
  

http://www.britishlegion.org.uk/
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Tintagel Sea Angling Club Newsletter – June 2013 

tintagelsac@tiscali.co.uk 

March and April were very difficult months with prolonged cold easterly winds 

keeping the sea temperature down and the fishing very slow. This was very 

noticeable by the number of returns recorded by the CFSA, only seven fish 

were recorded from the whole of Cornwall during March the worse for several 

years. However, with sea temperatures now creeping up the summer species 
have started their return. The mackerel shoals have migrated shoreward and 

the bream and mullet have also started to run up the estuaries. 

 
Congratulations go to Garry Boyde who won the collaboration match in April 

with a dab of 100%. Garry also came third in the St Columb Open with a 

Rockling over 100% winning him a ABU Atlantic beachcaster. 
 

The Cornish Federation of Sea Anglers (CFSA) has launched a campaign to 

prohibit all enmeshing, entanglement and surround netting inside the ten 
metre depth contour of our coastal waters. An Information pack has been sent 

out to a number of tackle shops throughout Cornwall together with a petition to 

support this proposal. It is hoped that as many anglers as possible and other 
interested parties such as bird watchers, divers, conservationist and surfers will 

sign the petition and that the Cornwall Inshore Fisheries Conservation 

Authority will implement a byelaw to prohibit the use of nets in support of the 
campaign. The IFCA recently replaced the Sea Fisheries Committees (SFC) in 

England and there role is to manage a sustainable marine environment and 

inshore fishery. A link to the Cornwall Branch can be found here:  

 

http://www.cornwall-ifca.gov.uk/da/110417  

 
The new organisation is being monitored with great interest by recreation 

angling organisations such as the Bass Anglers Sportfishing Society (BASS) and 
National Mullet Club (NMC). The specific interest to the recreational 

organisations is the Minimum landing Sizes (MLS’s) for commercial vessels 

these have been adopted from the old SFC but it is hoped that they will be 
increased for certain species such as bass, mullet and dab. Currently the MLS 

for bass is 37.5cm and female bass do not mature until they reach at least 

42cms. The grey mullet MLS is 20cm but the female does not reach maturity 
until 47cms. Common sense would indicate that the IFCA would look at 

reviewing the old MLS’s and furthermore involve recreation representatives in 

there discussions.  

mailto:tintagelsac@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.cornwall-ifca.gov.uk/da/110417
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In the last newsletter I wrote about Hugh Fearnley-Whittingstal who had 
turned his attention to Marine Conservation Zones (MCZ’s) with his “Save our 

Seas” campaign and his efforts to get you to write to your MP’s to get them to 

consider adopting the recommendations of all 127 proposals not just the 31 
chosen by the government. The consultation period has now ended and if you 

are one of the 24,000+ that sent an email you should expect a reply by July. 

 
Forthcoming events during June and July include a club collaboration match 

with CADSAC on Sunday 9th June and the Grenville open to be held on the 

weekend of the 29th/30th June. The Cornish Lure Festival hosted by Ben at the 
Art of Angling is to be held on 5th/6th/7th July which coincides with the first 

Padstow Open held on the 6th/7th We have another club collaboration match 

over the weekend of the 12th – 14th July with the last weigh in at 10.30pm. 
The target species for fish of the month in June is bass and in July, it is mullet.  

 

The big tides in June are on the 24th & 25th with the full moon on the 23rd and 
the new moon on the 8th where sunrise will be at 5.10 & sunset at 21.29  

In July the big tides are on the 24th & 25th and the full moon is on the 22nd the 

new moon is on the 8th when sunrise will be at 5.17 & sunset at 21.33 
 

The next general meeting will be held on Tuesday 4th June at the Wootons 

Hotel at 7.30pm.  
  

Good luck and be safe  

 
Nigel. 

 

http://www.facebook.com/TintagelSeaAnglingClub 
 
 

 

 
  

http://www.facebook.com/TintagelSeaAnglingClub
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'OPEN THE BOOK'  COMES TO TINTAGEL PRIMARY SCHOOL 

  

Wednesday afternoon assemblies this term have a new look!  We are using the Lion 
Storyteller Bible to meet characters in the Holy Bible, and find out how they lived 
and what they said and did. It’s fun! 

Members from several local churches have teamed up to act out events that the 
Storyteller reads from the Bible, using words and actions that are easy for all ages to 
understand. 

There is no shortage of school members who are willing to join in the acting and 
sound effects!  We’ve already met Adam and Eve, Noah, Abraham, Jacob and 
Joseph, and after half-term there will be events from the New Testament. 

A growing number of local schools are ‘opening the book’. 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact:  Tony Wills  tintagelmethodist@homecall.co.uk 
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TINTAGEL MEMORIAL PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 1st MAY, 2013 

CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 
In the last year we have seen a period of planning for the future and have gained detailed 
planning permission for an extension to the Pavilion to provide improved changing and 
shower facilities for all sports played at the Playing Fields.    We are currently engaged in 
finding the funding for that project and its long term running costs.  One of the possible 
areas which is being researched to assist with funding long term running costs is using 
green technology for the heating of the water for showers etc.   
 
The Children's Play Area is in very good order and is in almost constant use.  The rest of the 
grounds are in prime condition in spite of the curious weather pattern recently thanks to 
the groundsmen who give so much of their time free of charge.  I think it appropriate again 
that we include in the minutes of this meeting a record of our gratitude to them for their 
ongoing efforts and support without which we would be unable to maintain the quality of 
the playing and recreation areas.   
 
We have hosted Camelford RFC for the fourth season running and we are very grateful 
indeed for their contribution of assistance to the maintenance of the grounds. 
As evidenced by the Treasurer’s report, we have managed to maintain a reasonable balance 
in the financial account over the past year.   
 
Our success is that we have a huge number of people using the facilities.  However, as I 
stated in last year’s report there is always a cost to success.  Yet again the cost is that litter 
is being left around the areas of the football pitches and the skate park, in spite of the 
provision of litter bins.  This is both unsightly and a safety hazard and must be controlled.  
The Trustees reiterate that they insist that the clubs using those areas must take 
responsibility for controlling the litter and cleaning the area after use or else accept that the 
cost of litter removal must devolve to them. It cannot be left to the TMPFA to bear the cost 
unless there is a significant increase in the club leases to cover the cost of the removal of 
the litter. 
 
 Finally, organisations such as the Tintagel Memorial Playing Fields Association rely almost 
entirely on voluntary help to survive.  I consider that the success of the TMPFA is due, in the 
most part, to the efforts of those particular Trustees who give most of their free time either 
directly or indirectly year after year for the good of the Association.  I would again like to 
thank in particular the three most prominent Trustees:  Steve Brown, Guy Keenan and 
David Littlejohns and also the voluntary Cricket Club groundsmen, Kevin O’Kelly and Dave 
Lane, for their selfless and continued efforts in keeping the Tintagel Memorial Playing Fields 
in such good condition. 
 
R P Hasbrig-Hartley, Chairman of the Board of Trustees   
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TINTAGEL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

Minister: Rev. Bryan Ede – 01840 214818 

Every Sunday – Service at 10.30 a.m. followed by fellowship over a cuppa. 
 
Every Thursday in the Sunday School  
Coffee Morning from 10.30 – noon.  Come and meet friends for a chat! 
 
Bible Study  
Circuit Bible Study at Camelford Chapel every Thursday at 7.30 p.m.  All welcome 
 
Prayer Meeting 
Thursdays in the Chapel from 10.00 – 10.30 a.m. supporting families, friends and needs 

locally and abroad.  Contact Tony and Marion on 779040 

Xplorers’ Club (Churches Together) 
Fortnightly activity days 3.30 – 5.00 p.m.   
Come along and enjoy exciting activities, further details from June 770403 or Christine 
770433 
 

 
 
FUTURE EVENTS 
 
Saturday 15th June, 2.00 p.m.   Summer Fete & Pet Show 
to be opened by Mrs. M. Cook (Trewarmett) 
Various stalls, competitions, face painting, cakes, produce, side shows 
Come, join in the fun, bring your pet along 
 
Sunday 7th July Chapel Anniversary 
10.30 a.m. Preacher Rev. D. Matthews 
7.30 p.m. Concert by Camel Kordians & Take Note 
Chairman : Mr. R. Heard 
Supper 
All very welcome  
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TREVENA-TINTAGEL 

WOMEN’S INSTITUTE 
 

 

There has been a Women’s Institute in Tintagel since the early 1900’s.  Tintagel W.I. 
was formed first and met in the afternoon; Trevena came later and was for those 
who couldn’t meet in an afternoon so this met in an evening.  Hence the current W.I. 
is called Trevena-Tintagel because they joined together. 

The current W.I. meets in the W.I. Gift House (next to the Old Post Office) on the 
third Monday of each month except August at 7.30p.m.  We usually have a speaker, 
deal with whatever W.I. business there is and always have a cup of tea or coffee 
with biscuits either in the middle or at the end. 

We have a varied range of speakers, some demonstrators – like the lady who taught 
us to spin wool!  We’ve had in the past a potter complete with wheel, and the 
chance to have a go.  We’ve been shown how to make splits and pasties, by our 
own folk.  We’ve been out for meals and we have monthly group within the W.I. who 
eat out the first Tuesday of each month somewhere in Tintagel. 

We have a craft group who meet alternate Wednesday afternoons at the moment, 
and a painting group who meet every Thursday afternoon. 

We are always on the lookout for new members and new ideas for speakers or 
things to do.  So if you are interested in coming to join us or just to see what we do, 
pop in on the Third Monday at 7.30 you will be most welcome.  The cost for visitors 
is £3.50 for the evening which includes the tea and coffee and biscuits. 

Our speaker on 17th June is Sonia Hemmings talking and hopefully showing us how 
to make Sugar Flowers.  The meeting in July on the 15th will be a Social Evening 
with refreshments, for more details look out for the posters around the village. 

If you wish to know more please ring our President Phyl Reddock on 779378. 

Sue Ede 
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NEWS FROM COUNCILLOR GLENTON BROWN 

 

I must begin by thanking everyone who voted for my re-election 
on 2nd May, thank you so much. 

It is my intention to serve everyone regardless of their political colours and to 
continue to make a voice heard from the northern end of the County. 

At the time of writing this article we still do not know of the exact shape of the new 
administration, as the three main groups were only within a few seats of each other 
and my Lib-Dem group having the largest number of seats presented an appeal to 
the other parties and smaller groups if they would consider working for the best 
interests of Cornwall over the next four years which will be a difficult period with 
further cuts in our budgets, thus seeking to use the best talent in all parties for the 
good of Cornwall. 

This appears to be the way forward and the Independents and the Lib-Dems are 
certainly in favour and it looks as if the Conservatives might be. 

Following this election on 2nd May sees a cluster of smaller parties like Mebyon 
Kernow, UKIP, Labour and even one Green member.  It has been suggested that 
the new administration will be a rainbow administration!! 

In my next letter to you I may be able to give you more details, mean time I am 
available to help you if you care to contact me by e-mail gbrown@gov.co.uk  or 
telephone 01840 770302 

  

Glenton Brown       

  

mailto:gbrown@gov.co.uk
http://www.cornwall.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=0
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Dan Rogerson MP 
 

Since I last wrote for this newsletter, people have been to the polls to elect new 
Cornwall Councillors. I would like to start by congratulating my Liberal Democrat 
colleague Glenton Brown on his re-election as Councillor for the Tintagel division 
 
It is a privilege to represent my home area of North Cornwall in Parliament, and it is 
always my top priority to fight for a fair deal for local people in Parliament. I know 
that Glenton Brown is determined to get a fair deal for local people at County Hall 
too - we hope that the work we do locally, as well as in Parliament and at County 
Hall, repays the trust that you have placed in us.  I look forward to working with 
Glenton, as well as with the new administration in Truro, to make sure that North 
Cornwall gets a fair deal from both the Government and from Cornwall Council. 
 
Whilst the Cornwall Council elections are the big political news locally, in Parliament 
we had one of the big set-pieces of the political year – the State Opening of 
Parliament and the Queen’s Speech. Whilst this is often the talk of the town in the 
‘Westminster village’ in and around Parliament, they will both have impacts on our 
day-to-day lives in Cornwall. 
 
Aside from all the pomp and ceremony of the State Opening of Parliament, the 
Queen’s Speech outlines which new laws will be debated by Parliament in the 
coming year.  We are now in the final 2 years of this Parliament and the Coalition 
Government, and whilst there are less radical reforms, I am pleased that many long-
held Liberal Democrat policies are set to become law in order to help us build both a 
stronger economy and a fairer society including: introducing a new ‘flat rate’ 
pensions system to make saving for retirement simpler and fairer, especially to 
thousands of women and the self-employed; new laws to tackle anti-social 
behaviour; capping social care costs so that people don’t have to sell their homes to 
fund their long-term care; and more money to help families with the cost of 
childcare. 
 
Dan Rogerson MP 
 
4 Tower Street, Launceston PL15 8BQ 
01566 777123 
contact@danrogerson.org 
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Camelford Stingers Small Club Big Success  

 

Pictured Left to right; Lewis Bradley, Georgia Outten, Tommy Richardson, Logan Chatterjea,  Rosie 

Morey, Coach John Rhodes, Bethany Chapman, Emily Rush, Emma Honey, Martha Bradley, Drew 

Burnard (not pictured) 

A few months ago Camelford Stingers didn’t think they would have a pool 

to train in, morale was low and swimmers were worried. Much to their 

delight the pool was saved and the determination of the swimmers to 

succeed has grown.  This year saw the largest group of swimmers going 

to the County ASA Championships and Intermediate Championships, held 

in Bodmin and Penzance.  Successes were achieved with Gold, Silver, and 

Bronze medals all round.  All swimmers achieved new personal bests and 

a top seven in the BAGATS (British Age Group Categories). Well done to 

all the swimmers who took part.  If you would like to know more about 

Camelford Stingers call in and see us at the Leisure Centre to talk to our 

coaches John Rhodes (Tuesday) and Lorna Tinkler (Thursday) for 

development or squad training, or talk to the Leisure Centre about Swim 

School which teaches children from Birth to Pre Club Level in readiness to 

join Camelford Stingers.  We look forward to seeing you!  Watch this 

space for more news about our club, coaches and swimmers. 
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The Moor and Coastal Partnership Trust Launch Event! 
 

When? Thursday 11 July 2013, 3pm to 6.30pm 

Where? Camelford Primary School, Dark Lane, Camelford PL32 9UJ 

 

We invite you to celebrate the official launch of the Moor and Coastal Partnership Trust. 

Join in the fun of the fair whilst raising funds for our Trust Schools and the Trust. 

 

Giant PTA Cake Stall  Surf Simulator/Rodeo  Bouncy Castle 

 Book Stall Face painting/tattoos  Tombola Activities for Children 

 Brownie Craft Stall  Community Stalls Karate   Second hand toy stall 

    Music by Sir James Smith’s School Students 

Raffle (wonderful prizes to be won including meals at top restaurants in North Cornwall) 

Traditional village fete games  Petting farm/reptiles and snakes from Duchy College 

   Burgers/Hot Dogs Candy Floss Ice Pops Tea/Coffee/Cold drinks 

 

There will also be a Celebration Show put on by Schools in the Trust.  If it is dry, this will be 

part of the Fair for everyone to see.  If it is wet, it will be a ticket only event to those 

parents of children taking part, due to limited space at Sir James Smith’s School and Fire 

Regulations. Children will be singing, dancing, playing musical instruments, showing off 

Science skills, French skills and much more! 

 

The Moor and Coastal Partnership Trust is a Cooperative Education Trust set up to serve the 

following schools:  Boscastle CP, Camelford CP, Delabole CP, Otterham CP, Port Isaac CP, Sir 

James Smith’s School, St Breward CP, St Teath CP and Tintagel CP.  For more information 

about the Trust, visit www.moorandcoastal.co.uk to find out what we are doing in your 

local area.  If you would like a stall, please contact 

amusgrave@sirjamessmiths.cornwall.sch.uk.  Stalls cost £5 with a donation to the Trust, or 

£10 with no donation to the Trust.  Stalls are limited so hurry!   

 

http://www.moorandcoastal.co.uk/
mailto:amusgrave@sirjamessmiths.cornwall.sch.uk
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USE OF CAR PARK IN TREVENA SQUARE AND SPACES IN VISITOR CENTRE CAR PARK FOR 
PERMIT HOLDERS 
 
There is no excuse for not displaying a valid permit if you qualify for one (you will need to 
confirm that you pay Council Tax for a property in the Parish of Tintagel by production of 
your current Council Tax Bill).  This matter has been the subject of articles in previous 
editions of the Parish Newsletter and a Permit Application Card will be reproduced regularly 
in this Parish Newsletter. If you require a new permit, please complete and return the copy 
of the card below to the Clerk, along with a stamped addressed envelope, and a new 
permit will be issued. YOU WILL RECEIVE A FINE IF YOU DO NOT DISPLAY A VALID PERMIT, 
IF THE PERMIT IS NOT VISIBLE OR YOU STAY OVER THE PERMITTED TIME 
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TINTAGEL PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER - PUBLICATION DATES 2013 

Edition Final date for items to be included Date to publish by 

August 2013 17th July 26th July 

October 2013 20th September 30th September 

December 2013 22nd November 29th November 

 

 

PLEASE NOTE ALL ARTICLES TO BE INCLUDED IN THE NEWSLETTER MUST BE SENT TO THE 

PARISH CLERK BY EMAIL AT tintagelpc@btinternet.com IN WORD FORMAT.  

 

 

  
--------------------NEWSLETTER  HELP NEEDED ---------------- 

 PLEASE HELP TO MAKE THE NEWSLETTER MORE INTERESTING 

  THE NEWSLETTER IS WELL SUPPORTED BY A SMALL NUMBER OF LOCAL 

GROUPS – BUT DESPITE MANY RECEIVING AN EMAIL REMINDER FOR 

PUBLICATION DATES, NO ARTICLES ARE FORTHCOMING.  

 THE NEWSLETTER WAS PRODUCED FOLLOWING DEMAND IN THE PARISH 

PLAN, MORE ARTICLES ARE NEEDED TO KEEP IT GOING. 

   COULD YOU WRITE AN INTERESTING PIECE FOR THE NEWSLETTER OR DO 

YOU BELONG TO A GROUP OR ORGANISATION WHO WOULD LIKE TO 

PROVIDE AN ARTICLE FOR A FUTURE EDITION.  IF SO, PLEASE SEE THE 

PUBLICATION DATES ABOVE 

mailto:TINTAGELPC@BTINTERNET.COM
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USEFUL CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Tintagel Social Hall - Bookings Nick Spurdens 01840 770908 

Cornwall Councillor Glenton Brown 01840 770302 

Cornwall Council General Enquiries 
Website -www.cornwall.gov.uk 

County Hall 0300 1234 100 

Cornwall Council Dog Warden  Richard Downing 01208 893407 

Cornwall Council Street Ranger Debbie Attwell 07768 775928 

Tintagel Medical Centre Bossiney Road 01840 770214 

Tintagel Primary School Headteacher – Mrs. J. Gidzewicz 01840 770473 

Sir James Smiths School, Camelford Headteacher – Mr. J. Lawrence 01840 213274 

Tintagel Visitor Centre Bossiney Road 01840 779084 

Devon and Cornwall Police  101 

  

PARISH COUNCILLORS:- 

Roger Wickett, Chairman  01840 770800 

David Hodge Vice-Chairman  01840 770064 

Bob Flower  01840 770857 

Mary Dyer  01840 770472 

Thelma Dorman  01840 770716 

Max Roberts  01840 779306 

John Brooks  01840 770480 

Nick Spurdens  01840 770908 

Michael Goward  01840 770359 

 

PARISH CLERK 
Sue Moth 
Email: tintagelpc@btinternet.com 

Lincoln House, Treven, Tintagel 
PL34 0DT 

01840 770022 

All Draft Minutes from Parish Council Meetings can be viewed at 
www.tintagelweb.co.uk by kind permission of Mr. David Flower 

 

http://www.tintagelweb.co.uk/

